OWG (Operations Working Group) Report to ROS
OWG last met on 04/16/08.  The following items were discussed:

· Operations Task Force Update

ERCOT Hurricane Drill still on track for Wednesday May 14th.  Conference call for participants is to be held May 5th.  

· Black Start Task Force

The Black Start Task Force recommended that the proposed ERCOT Black Start Study Initiative be dropped because of cost (about $180-200K), the length of time to get the study done (1.5 to 2 years), and the large amount of labor of participating entities that would be required.  A vote was taken by OWG and the decision to recommend to ROS to drop this study was approved.

· Leo Villanueva of ERCOT discussed the M-A031408-01 “Relay Misoperation Document”.  OWG members requested more clarification on what ERCOT wants on this issue.   Leo took an action item to contact some of the TSP members for input.
· Operating Guides Revision Task Force
NOGRRs 018 and 019 (which synchronize to OGRRs 204 Hotline Technology update and 206 Black Start Satellite Phones) were approved by OWG.  The LVT (Low Voltage Ride Through) OGRR 208 was discussed.  OWG voted to recommend through OGRR comment process that OGRR 208 be limited to wind generation only.   John Jonte agreed to file a comment on behalf of OWG to that effect.
The usual reports were presented to OWG.  The next meeting will be on May 21st at Taylor Building TCC1 in Room 253.
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